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Please distribute this alert to any users within your agency who are responsible for maintaining work addresses.
Importance of properly maintaining correct work addresses and ensuring addresses are updated for organizations and positions when reorganizations or office relocations occur.
· Information regarding the importance of properly maintaining correct work addresses and ensuring addresses are updated for organizations and positions when reorganizations or office relocations occur.
This alert serves as a reminder to agencies of the importance of ensuring work address information is updated when a reorganization or an office relocation occurs.  The work address must be correct in SAP to support continuity of government, safety, accuracy in reporting and to ensure accurate information is provided on interface files to vendors.  When a reorganization or office relocation occurs, an E-PAR should be submitted to update the work address in SAP.  
The following information is being presented to bring special attention to work addresses:  

· If changes are being made to the organizational unit and the main address changes, the main address must be updated on IT1028.  Be sure to include the new address on the E-PAR along with the organizational unit changes.  

· The Main Address is required for all organizations.  The Main Address is only required on positions when the organizational unit’s address does not match the position’s address.  When submitting an E-PAR to update the address, the following information is required and must be included on the E-PAR: Street, City, State, ZIP and Phone Number.
· The Main Address should always be a street address; use a rural route address when a street address is not available.  Do not submit an E-PAR requesting a change using a post office box style address.

To ensure that addresses remain current in SAP, the HR Service Center will begin a yearly process for agencies to verify work address information for all organizations and positions.  The process will be handled by the Business Information & Support Division of the HR Service Center.  Agencies will receive more information about this yearly process in the very near future.
Questions? 
If you have any questions regarding work addresses, please submit an HR help desk ticket in the organizational management category.  You may also call the HR Service Center, Agency Services Division at 877.242.6007. 
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